



5 MINUTE LESSONS ON THE KINGDOM OF GOD Paul's First Missionary Journey (Acts 13)

Paul's first missionary journey is found in Acts 13:1-15:35. Today we will be looking at Acts chapter thirteen.

¹In the church at Antioch there were prophets and teachers. ²While they were worshiping the Lord and fasting, the Holy Spirit said, "Set apart for me Barnabas and Saul for the work to which I have called them." ³So, after fasting and prayer and the laying on of hands, they let them go.

⁴So Barnabas and Saul were sent out by the Holy Spirit, and sailed for the island of Cyprus. ⁶They traveled through the whole island until they came to Paphos. There they met a Jewish sorcerer and false prophet named Bar-Jesus. ⁷He also worked for Sergius Paulus, who was very smart and was the governor of the island. The governor called Barnabas and Saul before him because he wanted to hear the word of God. ⁸But Elymas, was against them. He tried to stop the governor from believing in Jesus.

⁹Saul, also known as Paul, was filled with the Holy Spirit, and he looked the sorcerer in the eye. ¹⁰Then he said, "You son of the devil, Will you never stop perverting the true ways of the Lord? ¹¹And now, behold, the hand of the Lord is upon you, and you will be blind and not see the sun for a time." And immediately a mist and a darkness fell upon him, and he went about seeking those who would lead him by the hand. ¹²Then the proconsul believed when he saw what had happened, being amazed at the teaching of the Lord.

¹⁴[Then] Paul and Barnabas traveled inland to Antioch of Pisidia. On the Sabbath they went to the synagogue. ¹⁵those in charge of the service sent them this message: "Brothers, if you have any word of encouragement for the people, come and give it." ¹⁶Paul stood and started speaking. ¹⁷"The God of the people of Israel chose our ancestors and made them a strong nation while they lived as foreigners in Egypt. He used his powerful arm to bring them out of Egypt, ¹⁸and he put up with them for about forty years in the desert. ¹⁹Then he destroyed seven nations in Canaan and gave their land to his people as an inheritance. ²⁰He did all this in about four hundred and fifty years. After that he gave his people judges until the time of the prophet Samuel. ²¹Then the people demanded a king, so God gave them Saul, son of Kish, from the tribe of Benjamin. After forty years ²²God removed Saul and made David their king. God spoke favorably about David. He said, 'I have found that David, son of Jesse, is a man after my own heart. He will do everything I want him to do.' ²³God had the Savior, Jesus, come to Israel from David's descendants, as he had promised. ²⁴Before Jesus began his ministry, John the Baptizer told everyone in Israel about the baptism of repentance. ²⁵When John was finishing his work, he said, 'Who do you think I am? I'm not the person you're looking for. He will come later. I'm not even good enough to untie his sandals.' ²⁶Brothers—descendants of Abraham and converts to Judaism—the message that God saves people was sent to us.

²⁹"And when all that was written concerning Jesus, [was accomplished], they took Him down from the cross and laid Him in a tomb. ³⁰But God raised Him from the dead. ³²And now we are here to bring you this Good News. God's promise to our ancestors has come true. ³⁸Brothers, listen! We are here to proclaim that through this man Jesus there is forgiveness for your sins. ³⁹Everyone who believes in him is declared right with God—something the law of Moses could never do."

⁴²As Paul and Barnabas left the synagogue that day, the people begged them to speak about these things again the next week. ⁴⁴The following week almost the entire city turned out to hear them preach the word of the Lord. ⁴⁵But when some of the Jews saw the crowds, they were jealous; so they slandered Paul and argued against whatever he said. ⁴⁶Then Paul and Barnabas spoke out boldly and declared, "It was necessary that we first preach the word of God to you Jews. But since you have rejected it and judged yourselves unworthy of eternal life, we will offer it to the Gentiles." ⁴⁸When the Gentiles heard this, they were very glad and thanked the Lord for his message; and all who were chosen for eternal life became believers. ⁴⁹So the Lord's message spread throughout that region.

⁵⁰Then the Jews stirred up the influential religious women and the leaders of the city, and they incited a mob against Paul and Barnabas and ran them out of town. ⁵²But the followers were filled with joy and the Holy Spirit. (Adapted from Acts 13, NIV, RSV, ERV, Weymouth, NLT, CEV, GWT)

Questions

Why did the Holy Spirit tell the leaders to "set apart" Barnabas and Saul?

What preceded the departure of the missionaries?

3 Why did the proconsul send for Barnabas and Saul?



What did Bar-Jesus (Elymas) do?

What was the judgment against the sorcerer?

When Sergius Paulus saw the miracle, what did he do?

We want to hear from you!

We would love to hear your feedback on these lessons and how you use them in your own study or in discipling others. If you have any thoughts, stories, testimonies, comments, or questions we would love to hear them!

delessons.org/contact

DKM 10065 Sun Ridge Circle Rogers, AR 72756 U.S.A. delessons.org

Answer Key

Why did the Holy Spirit tell the leaders to "set apart" Barnabas and Saul?

"They were all worshiping the Lord and giving up eating for a certain time. During this time the Holy Spirit said to them, 'Set apart for me Barnabas and Saul to do a special work for which I have chosen them."" (Acts 13:2 NCV)



What preceded the departure of the missionaries?

"Then, when they had fasted and prayed and laid their hands on them, they sent them away." (Acts 13:3 NASB)



Why did the proconsul send for Barnabas and Saul?

"He was a friend of the governor of the island, Sergius Paulus, who was an intelligent man. The governor called Barnabas and Saul before him because he wanted to hear the word of God." (Acts 13:7 Good News Translation)

What did Bar-Jesus (Elymas) do?

"But Elymas, the evil magician, opposed them. The name Elymas means magician.' He tried to keep the governor from becoming a believer." (Acts 13:8 NIrV)

What was the judgment against the sorcerer?

"Now the Lord's hand is against you. You are going to go blind. You won't be able to see the light of the sun for a while.' Right away mist and darkness came over him. He tried to feel his way around. He wanted to find someone to lead him by the hand." (Acts 13:11 NIrV)

When Sergius Paulus saw the miracle, what did he do?

"When the governor saw what had happened, he became a believer, for he was astonished at the teaching about the Lord." (Acts 13:12 NLT)